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January 21, 2009
The Honorable Dow Constantine
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

 

Dear Councilmember Constantine:

The purpose of this letter is to transmit a motion extending free disposal of flood-related debris at sites established by the Solid Waste Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks. 

On January 8, 2009, in response to flooding conditions and pursuant to RCW 38.52 and KCC 12.52, I signed an Emergency Proclamation to provide county agencies with the authority to respond as quickly as possible to the emergency conditions.  In response to this emergency proclamation, and because the disposal of solid waste material resulting from the flood would cause financial hardship for many property owners and could delay the cleanup of debris, the Solid Waste Division has been coordinating with affected cities to set up collection areas for the free recycling and disposal of storm-related debris.  The Solid Waste Division has entered into emergency contracts with Waste Management, Allied Waste, and Rainier Wood Recyclers to provide debris recycling and disposal services to impacted communities.  Under certain provisions of King County Code, the Division has authority to contract on an emergency basis for only ten days.  The enclosed motion would allow the Division to extend these services for a period not to exceed 30 days from the date the emergency contracts were executed (January 15, 2009).  The motion applies only to residents of King County, outside of the cities of Seattle and Milton.  

This motion was prepared in accordance with the King County Emergency Management Plan, Emergency Support Function 3 provisions.  If you have any questions regarding this motion, please feel free to contact Kevin Kiernan, Director of the Solid Waste Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-296-4385.
I recommend that the King County Council approve this motion. 
Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers

ATTN:  Tom Bristow, Interim Chief of Staff
  Saroja Reddy, Policy Staff Director
  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council
  Frank Abe, Communications Director 
Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget 
Theresa Jennings, Director, Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP)

Kevin Kiernan, Director, Solid Waste Division, DNRP

